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Iowa Birdline (319)338-9881 for 3/30/92 
The highlight of the week was a report of BLACK VULTURE near 
Dubuque. Other good sightings included CINNAMON TEAL at two 
locations, and SMITH’S LONGSPURS in Johnson County. New 
arrivals this week were TREE SWALLOWS, GREAT EGRETS, and 
LEAST SANDPIPER. 

On the 24th, Dan Peterson of Dubuque was watching a kettle 
of a dozen TURKEY VULTURES, apparently migrating over the 
Mississippi River at the Mines of Spain area just south of 
Dubuque, when he picked out a BLACK VULTURE among them. 
There has not been a confirmed record of this bird in the 
state in the past fifty years, but sightings have occurred 
at Devil’s Lake in Wisconsin the past two years. Elsewhere 
in the northeast, three GREAT EGRETS were seen near Lansing 
in Allamakee County on the 28th. 

In the central in Guthrie County, a CINNAMON TEAL was seen 
at the north end of Lakin Slough on the 29th, and in Madison 
County on the 29th, two COMMON LOONS were at Badger Creek 
State Park, and two GREAT EGRETS were at the Booneville 
gravel pits. In Polk County, three HORNED GREBES were on a 
lake at the Crown Point residential development in Johnston 
on the 28th. 

In the south-central, in the Red Rock area at the Runnells 
Wildlife Area there were hundreds of WHITE PELICANS, an 
early LEAST SANDPIPER, TREE SWALLOWS, and a dozen AMERICAN 
PIPITS on the 29th, and at the ponds at the east edge of 
Swan, thirty COMMON SNIPE have been present for over a week. 
On the Red Rock reservoir itself, COMMON LOONS, and RED 
BREASTED and HOODED MERGANSERS were seen on the 29th. 

In the southeast in Johnson County, Tom Kent discovered a 
flock of about a hundred SMITH’S LONGSPURS east of Hills on 
the 28th. To look for these Pegs ad ie intersection of 
county roads F-62 and W-66, “G6 as anot er mile, and then 
south a half mile. Look in “the field on the east side of the 
road in a grassy area which is a hundred yards or so out 
into the field. At Cone Marsh in Louisa County on the 29th, 
the TUNDRA SWAN and about two dozen WHITE-FRONTED GEESE were 
still in the northwest corner, while a LESSER YELLOWLEGS was 
there on the 28th. At the Coralville Reservoir, early TREE 
SWALLOWS and DOUBLE-CRESTED CORMORANTS were seen on the 
28th. On the Illinois side of the Mississippi River from Lee 
County, the drake CINNAMON TEAL first reported on the 2irst 

was still present at the Nauvoo Flats Wildlife Area on the 
28th. 

In the northwest in Ida County, a flock of about 350 geese 
included 82 WHITE-FRONTS on the 25th. The location is 
reached by going south of Ida Grove on county road M-15 to 
the second gravel road and then going right for about two 
and a half miles to two ponds.



In the north-central in Cerro Gordo County, there are still 
large numbers of waterfowl, and at Ventura Marsh, a 
SHARP-SHINNED HAWK and two TREE SWALLOWS were observed on 
the 29th. Jim Fuller (319)338-3561
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